TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES TOWNSHIP BOARD

OCTOBER 18, 2011 MEETING

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP, MICHIGAN

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel, Tomlinson and Windiate

Absent:  None

Audience:  11

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Motion by Martel to approve Minutes of October 6, 2011, with corrections was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 3, add to Board Commentary:  “Martel asked the Board to consider the documents regarding Third Street from the March 2005 Board meeting.  He asked to be excused from action on the Third Street issue.”  Motion by Tomlinson to approve Minutes of September 20, 2011 with one correction was seconded and passed 5-0.  In the heading, change the date to September 20, 2011.

3. Correspondence, etc:  1. The Board would like to recognize County Commissioner Jerroll Drenth in attendance at tonight’s meeting.  Thank you for being here.  2.  The phragmites spray program is complete.  Mr. Britton of A & T service felt the township’s beach was in pretty good shape.  Originally budgeted at $3500, after receiving a $1000 Land Conservancy Grant, the cost of $2150 was totally covered by donations to the phragmites fund.  3.  Fence project at the Cemetery is complete.  We have received many comments that it really looks great.  4.  Jessica Thompson is retiring from the Planning Commission after participating for more than 10 years.  We would like to publicly thank her for her service and will also follow up with a thank-you letter.

4. Motion by Tomlinson to approve Agenda Content with the addition of item 7 c. Audit Committee Meeting was seconded and passed 5-0.
5. Citizen Commentary:  1. Sheriff Bean reviewed the 911 report.  He also announced the passing of Fire Chief Brian Howard from Milton Township; the sheriff department is getting ready for new budgets; they are looking for a new hire for 911 dispatch.  2.  Jerroll Drenth had no report from the County but did mention the change in District boundaries.  District 1 now extends to McLaughlin Road.
6. Consent Agenda:  Motion by Schultz to approve Consent Agenda with the exception of item E. Fire Report was seconded and passed 5-0.  Tomlinson mentioned that signatures of the participants on incident sheets still look like someone is filling in the names.  There is no signature of officer in charge at bottom of page.  Parker has sent the chief a note about that.  It makes the sheet incomplete.  There should be some accountability.  With that said, the Motion by Tomlinson to approve the report is seconded and passed 5-0.
7. A.  No report from Martel on County Planning Commission.
B.  From the Township Planning Commission, Tomlinson reported the Public Hearing scheduled for October 11th was cancelled because the attorney felt the Zoning Administrator was not following the procedures.  The proper way was for A-Ga-Ming to turn in the request for PUD rezoning along with a Site Plan and all things that go with it.  They didn’t.  Comments were received from the audience, both pros and cons, including the question why they were still doing things with the tent, etc. that the ZBA said they shouldn’t do.  The Zoning Administrator thought the issue was still in litigation.  Ultimately, the Board needs to enforce our Ordinances.   Also, on Tuesday the 25th the PC will be touring the Township Village Zones in a bus provided by Jim King.  Pick up is here at 10 am.  Space is limited!  Last, the PC has created a sub committee to begin work on definitions in the Zoning Ordinance.
C. Report from Martel on meeting of the Audit Committee and recommendations received from the auditor in letter dated October 12, 2011.  There were no serious criticisms of anything but there were suggestions for some changes that could be made, including upgrading Clerk software to BS&A.
8. Discussion/Possible Action: 
A. ALS Study Report by Ditlow:  Presentation from Ditlow with assistance from Deputy Director Persons, regarding the costs involved in adding Advance Life Support services to our EMS.  The possibility of sharing an ALS person with other townships was mentioned.  The Motion by Tomlinson to have the Supervisor get with other Supervisors from Milton and Elk Rapids to begin discussion was seconded and passed 5-0.  Parker will make the contact and we’ll go from there.
B. Planning Commission vacancy:  The Motion by Parker to have Maryanne Jorgensen fill the vacancy was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  This will be a 3 (three) year appointment.  The Motion by Tomlinson to reappoint Goossen to the Planning Commission for a 3 year term was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  The Motion by Tomlinson to reappoint Houghton to Zoning Board of Appeals for a 3 year term was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  Motion by Schultz to reappoint Barr as alternate to Zoning Board of Appeals was seconded and passed 5-0 roll call vote.  Officers for ZBA will be selected at their annual meeting in November.

C. Special Use Permit.  The current fee is $450 which includes the Site Plan Review.  The Motion by Tomlinson to create a different permit fee for Special Use Permit without Site Plan Review for $200 was seconded and passed 3-2, with Schultz and Windiate casting the nay votes.  They believed the cost could be less.

D. Third Street Public Access:  Parker has had Heidi Shaffer from Soil & Erosion to look.  She had no problem with the improvement.  Parker had two recommendations for the work.  One has come to look and will submit a bid.
E. Recreation Committee Membership:  This was tabled for another meeting as Parker was unable to contact 2 of the members.

F. Elk Rapids Library Contract:  The annual contract of $3500 was approved.
9. Board Commentary:  1. Schultz commented the scheduled Board Meeting for November 10 should say Thursday, not Tuesday.   2.  Windiate commented that receipts for township purchases needed to have more specific information, such as “bolts for tractor” rather then just “hardware”  3.  Martel had phone number of 800-514-0301 to call for questions about ADA requirements.  When we are ready to do our park plan he would ask to make it more handicap-accessible.  He also had comments about who can request an interpretation from the ZBA.  It is not clearly stated in the Zoning Ordinance.

10. Citizen Commentary:  1. Hein thanked the Clerk for the work done on updating and printing the Zoning Ordinance and getting copies to the PC and ZBA.  2.  Spencer spoke of the history of the Road End issue.  He took pictures of all of them.  He cautioned the Board about not allowing driving on road ends such as 3rd Street.

11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 10:10 PM.
These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk  
